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The 2007 Legislature pledged to hold K-12 education and school districts "harmless" to its 2008 property tax relief amendment. Now, in August, 2007, as the school year begins, the state is already facing revenue shortfalls in sales and documentary stamp taxes. The Florida Department of Education has told districts to prepare for a 2% "total state/local revenue" budget cut from 2007 Appropriations. Special Session “C” has been called starting on Tuesday, September 18, 2007, with budget meetings beginning on August 28th.  
It is imperative that, if the Legislature and Governor are to keep the confidence and trust of school districts and voters, ways be found to not cut public schools at this early juncture. 
If 2007/08 state revenues fall below budget projections and the Legislature acknowledges the funds are not there to hold districts harmless, utilize the following economies to fund the shortfall prior to any actual rollback:

1. Waive Appropriations Act “proviso” and “implementing” language and give school districts total flexibility over use of categorical and 2-mill capital funds to meet revenue shortfalls so long as school districts continue to meet state student and fiscal accountability requirements;

2. If state student enrollment falls below projection, use the excess FTE revenue to help cover any shortfall;
3. Freeze Merit Award Program (MAP) funding and use those dollars, including any unspent "STAR" dollars from FY07, to cover any shortfall;
4. Give school districts full discretion on use of the 2-mill levy for property/casualty insurance and maintenance vehicles;
5. Waive any Class Size Reduction financial penalty in FY08;
6. Use the nearly half-billion dollars in vetoed member projects to cover any shortfall; and/or

7. Use up to half the $1.3 Billion Working Capital Trust ("Rainy Day") Fund to cover any shortfall.
